                   HOUSE BILL 1638 Does Not Make Safety Sense 

Would it make sense for the Commonwealth to pass a PA State Inspection Law based on consumer photographs?   

Would the Commonwealth ask the vehicle owner or a non-licensed person to take pictures of their tires, brakes, suspension, lights, exhaust and the back of the old inspection sticker. Then submit the photos to a mechanical shop through e-mail. After the pictures are reviewed and approved based on the photos, the state inspection garage would send notification to the person their inspection passed or failed after paying by PayPal. Isn't this the same as what they want to do with HB 1638?

Where is the Commonwealth’s responsibility to the motoring public? Where are the requirements under the “safety is paramount” guidelines stipulated under the personal inspection of the Appraisers Act and completed by a state licensed appraiser? 

